D-MCC TALKING POINTS                                                                 ASSEMBLED FOR AUGUST 9, 2018


PUBLIC RELATIONS:
· BOE has completed all but one property tax appeals for this year.
· A single appeal remains to be review in September.
· Final written decisions are pending and will be forwarded to the DOR.
· BOCC Agendas & Minutes continue to be monitored:
· List of possible UNFINISHED BUSINESS in 2018 to date list – 7-count.
To be discussed at Council’s pleasure?

WATER DISTRICT:
· Post Office PUBLIC NOTICE start time was incorrect (7pm); correct start time (6pm).
· Water District says it was not posted by them.
· A new position and job description were created:
· DISTRICT CLERK – Austin Wilson has accepted this position.
· WATER DISTRICT AGENDA:
· Plans have been and are pursued for grant money to promoting;
· Airport Well completion and integration into the Water District’s operations – previously, there were concerns with the Airport Water Sub-committee, but no report for updates, currently.
· North Dallesport connections & upgrades.
· Recent Murdock Water issue was investigated Friday, July 27, 2018;
· Strategically located water fire hydrant was flushed for 30 min.
· The water tested high for Cl 2 and was cloudy. However, it appears to have cleared up, and the system good. A possible recommendation has been suggested to install an air relief valve.

OLD BUSINESS:
· NWP:
· We are experiencing a slow progression with the registration drive, but fair progress has been accomplished regarding a mapping solution including the first two Block materialization and integration of necessary information. I will make a more complete assessment with Sgt Rizzi at an appropriate time.
· Finishing on a positive note;
· Around 6-6:30 am today, a suspicious activity was spotted and reported to the Sheriff’s Department. A Deputy investigated and collected information including, a completed NWP Non-Emergency “Check List” form that is 

[bookmark: _GoBack]provided with the NWP registration packet. The documentation included photos of the suspicious individual. And as a result, an arrest was made with unauthorized trespassing pending. Our organizing and training have proved valuable! Please, help promote our Neighborhood Watch Program to your neighbors.
